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A price too high? Public institutions pressure scholars to find “matching” funds for research but fail to prevent contracts that compromise the search for truth.

John J. Furedy, Psychology, University of Toronto 



The inquiry into Dr. Olivier's conduct recommended by the Hospital for Sick Children’s Medical Advisory Committee(Olivieri's conduct to be reviewed, May 15, p. 2), and to be carried out by the province's medical governing body and the U of T's department of medicine, is probably the best way of clearing up some troubling questions about the research contracts and treatment of patients by individuals involved in the deferiprone affair. 

The main topic of interest for the public, however, remains the responsibilities and actions of relevant public institutions before, during, and after the affair.

The "facts" that Dr. Olivieri presents in her May 15 letter (Sick Kids aware of Apotex contract) suggest that institutions like hospitals, universities, and research councils should be proactive and very clear, in written and public communications, regarding the contracts that their researchers/applicants sign with drug companies. 

There are at least four questions raised by Dr Olivieri’s May 15 defence of her conduct (which, by the way, involved signing not only a research, but also a consultancy contract in 1993):

1. Is it sufficient for a doctor to merely have a senior colleague co-sign a contract with a pharmaceutical company, without any written institutional oversight and consent?

2. Is it appropriate that information about institutional research be transmitted orally without written documentation?

3. Is it appropriate for an investigator in a drug evaluation study to also be the co-ordinator of related evaluation studies elsewhere, a practicing physician who is prescribing the medicine under study, and a consultant who is being paid by the same drug company that has provided the research contract?

4. Should hospitals, university departments and government research councils make available to researchers guidelines for conduct before the researchers enter into binding contracts? In particular, should not such guidelines explicitly discourage them from signing away their academic freedom?

At least the Hospital for Sick Children seems to be tackling such questions, although so far their position is far from clear or public (Sick kid's policies not widely advertised, April 24). On the other hand, the U of T and the Medical Research Council are still silent on their institutional responsibilities in the deferiprone case (A Price too High? March 27). 

Hence, I am not optimistic that future researchers will receive sufficient guidance about the signing of contracts that, while increasing research funding, may unduly compromise the free dissemination of expert opinions and the researchers’ academic freedom.
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